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MINUTES


FEBRUARY 22, 2006
 BRISBANE CITY HALL, CONFERENCE ROOM, 50 PARK LANE, BRISBANE
CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Bologoff called the meeting to order at 7:45 p.m. 

ROLL CALL

Councilmembers present:
Barnes, Conway, Richardson, Waldo, and Mayor Bologoff

Staff present:
City Clerk Schroeder

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Conway, to adopt the agenda as proposed.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

COMMISSION INTERVIEWS AND APPOINTMENTS


A.
Interview applicants for three Open Space & Ecology terms

Councilmembers interviewed Linda Dettmer, Elizabeth Gaffney, and Ray Miller.  They asked candidates about their interests and backgrounds, what they saw as major environmental issues facing Brisbane, their views on sustainability, and what they hoped to achieve on the committee.  Councilmembers thanked each person for applying.


B.
Motions to fill vacancies

Councilmembers concluded that all three candidates were well qualified for the three vacant positions.

CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Conway, to appoint Linda Dettmer and Elizabeth Gaffney, and reappoint Ray Miller, to the Open Space and Ecology Committee.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

City Clerk Schroeder administered the oath of office to Linda Dettmer, Elizabeth Gaffney, and Ray Miller.  Councilmembers congratulated and applauded the committee members.


C.
Interview applicants for two Traffic Advisory Committee terms

Councilmembers interviewed Fred Jaramillo, Joe Riedell, and Ruth Sofaer-Morse about their interests and backgrounds, what they saw as major traffic and parking issues facing Brisbane, and possible solutions. Councilmembers thanked each applicant for applying.


D.
Motions to fill vacancies

Councilmembers talked about the composition of the committee.  City Clerk Schroeder advised that when the Traffic Advisory Committee was first formed, it was a larger group, and the bylaws were later amended to specify five members serving staggered terms.  

Councilmembers expressed support for having quarterly meetings.  They agreed to discuss the number of people on the committee at the next meeting.  Councilmembers observed that given the committee’s advisory nature, having an even number of members should not be a problem.

Ms. Sofaer-Morse recommended having committee members take turns attend Council meetings when there are agenda items related to traffic and parking.

CM Conway acknowledged that a number of good ideas had been mentioned by the candidates, and he suggested that the committee pursue some of them.

CM Waldo recommended consulting the City Attorney and asking him to draft a proposed change in the committee bylaws for the Council’s March 6 agenda.  

Councilmembers discussed the strengths and weaknesses of the three candidates.  They concluded all three people were well qualified.

CM Barnes suggested specifying the committee will consist of five to seven members, and leaving the specific number flexible.  Other Councilmembers agreed.

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m. with no announcements.

ATTEST:

_______________________________________

Sheri Marie Schroeder

City Clerk
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